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Upcoming Events

Last Day of Sunday School
May 5th

Mother’s Day
May 12th

June Focus Articles Due
May 17th

Confirmation Sunday
May 19th

Parish Nurse
May 19th

One Worship at 9am 
May 26th (through September 1st)

Our Mission
To experience and celebrate 
God’s amazing grace together.
Our Vision
First Evangelical Lutheran 
Church will share God’s 
amazing grace by welcoming, 
growing and serving in Christ’s 
name, enriching the well-being 
of all.

Dear Friends of First,

As we move into the summer months and daylight is lengthened, many of 
us will want to experience times when the pace of our lives gives way to new 
patterns. In the gospels, we learn how Jesus took time away-sometimes, going 
to a high mountain, sometimes to the wilderness, sometimes to the Sea of 
Galilee, where we learn that he slept even in the midst of a storm. Most often 
these were also times of prayer. Times of rest provided renewal from the times 
of labor and stress. 

In the summer months, God does some new things and provides opportunity 
for us to adapt to some new patterns. God makes the daylight longer. Why? 
Some of it has to do with crops, birds, and photosynthesis. But it also has to 
do with hanging out in the evening where you might be able to connect with 
people who in the winter are hidden in their homes.

God makes the temperature warmer. Why? Well, this too has to do with flowers 
and trees and crops, because God loves us. But there are other reasons. God 
does it so that we will spend time outside and meet people in the neighborhood 
and at the park, that we would not normally meet during the winter months. 
God also warms up our night sky so that we will go outside after dark and look 
up at God’s glory on display.

God has ordained that children have the summers off. Why? One reason is to 
reduce stress and improve mental health. Another reason is to provide an extra 
set of hands on the family farm, working the land and tending to the animals. 
Summer also opens opportunities to spend quality time with family, friends, 
and possibly travel to see God’s handiwork in another place. Mountains, lakes, 
rivers, and even cities can reveal the works of God. Another reason is to open 
ministry opportunities up for children and families. Summer Bible Camps, 
Youth Gatherings, and Mission Trips. God can create and provide amazing 
opportunities and set new patterns during the summer months if we are open 
to letting God show us God’s view of things. 

So, as we move into the summer months and sense God is passing through 
the land with special blessings and renewal, the time seems right to seek God’s 
fullness and power in some extraordinary ways. May God bless you and lead 
you into holy rest, renewal, and new patterns of life.

Seeking the Son with you this summer,
Pastor Jim 
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Adventure Camp
Mark your calendars for June 24th & 25th! 

Children 3K-5th grade are welcome to register for this fun, ecumenical event 
where we come together with other churches in Beaver Dam to provide two 
evenings of Bible stories, music, crafts, games, and fun! 

We will be at Lakeview Park on June 24th & 25th from 4-6pm. If you are 
interested, please register by June 9th.  
Register here: https://forms.office.com/r/MndLpvktTR

If you are interested in helping with this event, please contact Heidi Muenchow 
(heidi@firstluthbd.org). 

Do you like how you receive your Focus?
We mail hundreds of copies of the Focus each month.

Postage will be increasing this summer so we are looking for ways to reduce costs.

Are you receiving a copy of the Focus in the mail, but read it online?
Do you like having the printed copy, but could easily pick one up at church instead of having it mailed?

If you prefer or need your Focus mailed, that is no problem! We just want to make sure church information gets to you 
in a desired way while also being good stewards of our church’s resources.

Please notify the church office if you would like to change the method in which you receive your Focus.

Summer Updates
The Worship Committee was approached by a few members inquiring if they would consider moving to one worship 
service at 9am on Sundays during the summer months. Since we no longer broadcast live at 8am, the Worship 
Committee made the recommendation to Church Council. Church Council discussed and approved that we will 
move to one worship service starting the Sunday of Memorial Day weekend (May 26th) through Labor Day 
weekend (September 1st). We will then return to having an 8am and 10am service on September 8th. This will allow 
for more connection between worshippers and accommodate for summer activities.
 
The Church Office will be open Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday, from 9am-12:30pm, starting the week of May 26th. 
The office will be closed for Memorial Day on Monday, May 27th.

Highway Cleanup
We are planning to do Highway Clean Up on Saturday, June 8th starting 
at 8:30am. It works really well to have at least 8 people and takes about an 
hour of your time.

If you are interested in helping, please contact Heidi Muenchow 
(heidi@firstluthbd.org).
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Faith Formation
Sunday School
We had such a fun, faith-filled year! We had a review day on April 28th and our final day of Sunday School will be 
Sunday, May 5th, which will be a FUN DAY! 

Thank you to all the volunteers who continue to be positive role models for our children and youth! Sunday School 
would not be possible without you. Thank you for your time and dedication! 

Confirmation
As we near the end of the school year, there are only a couple Confirmation Classes left. The schedule is as follows: 

5/1: 6:30pm Confirmation Class – Working on Faith Statements 
**Only for 8th & 9th graders 

5/8: 6:30pm Confirmation Class for ALL students
**8th & 9th graders will be staying after regular class to pick out robes 

5/19: Confirmation Sunday – 10am Worship 
**Students should be at church by 9am for a special fellowship time provided by Thrivent.

Adult Forum
During the month of May, we will not be meeting for Adult Forum.

Be on the lookout for a schedule for special topics this summer!

Parents Supporting Parents
Our group is meeting throughout the summer. All parents and caregivers are welcome. Our next meeting is on 
Saturday, May 4th and we will have two meetings in June to account for the 4th of July: June 1st and June 29th.
We meet from 8:30-10:30am for connection, support, and fellowship in the Upper Room.
Please enter through the “Youth Room” doors. We hope to see you there!

New Member Class
On Sunday, June 2nd, we will be offering a New Member Class to all those who are interested in joining our church. 

We will meet after the 9am service at 10am.

Please contact the church office (920-885-4497 or churchoffice@firstluthbd.org) if you would like to become a member 
and are planning to attend this class. We will welcome our new members on Sunday, June 23rd. 
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Peer Ministry Opportunity
As a part of looking for ways to continue to support our youth, we are 
sending Katelynn Strieff, Charly Kamps, and Heidi Muenchow to join 
in a Peer Ministry Training at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in 
Sun Prairie on May 11th with Lyle Griner. 

According to peerministry.org, “Youth are the front lines of ministry! They do far more youth ministry than any of us 
professionals! Youth simply know more youth than we do. They know when friends are facing tough choices, changes, 
and life stresses. People should not have to go through life’s icks alone! 

Peer Ministry gives youth the relational leadership skills to know how to listen, care, help, when to seek help, welcome, 
the very skills needed to love every neighbor. The skills to be a real friend. 

It is the Good Samaritan story, but instead of preaching and teaching, it we give skills to live it! 

Why? Because youth are either leading or they are leaving!” 

If you’re interested in diving deeper into this topic, consider reading Lyle Griner’s book Youth are Either Leading, or 
Leaving!

Graduation Sunday
Calling all families of graduates!

We are going to recognize our high school and college graduates on Sunday, June 9th.
To help in the celebration, there will be a reception after the 9am service.

Please send a senior picture (and/or graduation picture), their plans after graduation, and three fun facts about them 
to Breanna (breanna@firstluthbd.org) by Sunday, June 2nd.

If your graduate is able to attend, please have them wear their cap and gown.
We’re excited to celebrate with our graduates!

“For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord,
plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.”

- Jeremiah 29:11

Mother's Day Celebration
We are collecting pictures of mothers and mother figures in your 
life. If you would like them to be recognized, please email or 
bring by a picture to the church office by May 5th. 

While you’re looking, feel free to send over pictures of fathers 
or father figures as we will be honoring them in June!



Retirees
Retirees will meet on Thursday, May 9th at 11:30am for our final meeting of the season. Hopefully everyone can come. 
I want to thank Pat Marthaler, Sherry Jacquet, and Deb Vis for their help in organizing the year for us. They are willing 
to help again next year. If there is anyone else who would like to help us, please let us know.

It would be good to have input from the group as to things you would like to see us do next year. For instance, more 
programs, getting together for coffee and snacks after service and visiting, games such as bingo, shut box, Bible study, 
music, toy drive, etc. We have no tray favors left so will be working on both Christmas and Easter favors, 200 of each to 
be given to our nursing homes for the residents.

Thank you to all who come forward to help to make coffee, bring door prizes or treats, cleaning up, doing dishes, etc.  
Special thanks to Pat and Rick Marthaler for bringing meals from Pizza Ranch to us.

I will be checking with you to find out what you would like to eat on May 9th, chicken, pizza, salads (garden salad, 
taco salad, chefs salad).  Cost is $8.

Church service is at 1pm and Bible study on Isaiah will be afterwards in Fellowship Hall. Thank you to Pastor Jim for 
leading us.

It’s always good to get together once a month to share a meal and fellowship.  Remember, ALL are welcome.

Thrivent
Our next Thrivent meeting will be Friday, May 24th at 11:30am at 6th Gear in Beaver Dam.

Our next cookie sale will be Sunday, May 19th between services. This will be our last cookie sale before summer. We 
will also be hosting coffee fellowship that day in honor of the Confirmation students with cake, cookies and punch. 
Come join us!

All are welcome to join us for lunch on the 24th. If you have questions or would like to join us, contact the church 
office or Sheree Voigt at 920-296-3285.

Thanks to all for supporting our group with your choice dollars!

Rummage Thank Yous
Thank you to everyone who donated to the rummage and bake sales, volunteered, and supported this ministry!

With the help of dedicated people, we made $4,477.91 from the rummage sale, $1,228 from the bake sale, and $543 at 
the food stand; for a three-day total of $6,248.91. In addition, Social Concerns sold $55 of Equal Exchange products 
and Thrivent sold cookies. Wonderful things happen when we work together!

A follow-up meeting will be held Thursday, May 2nd, at 5:30pm in order to enjoy fellowship, discuss how our 
proceeds will be used, start planning for the Christmas bazaar, and begin to look ahead to next year’s rummage sale.  
Please RSVP to Dawn Luck at 920-296-8454 if you plan to join us.
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Worship Committee
The worship committee met on April 1st. We suggested to the council that there should be only one worship service 

over the summer months, and that this service begin at 9am. This was approved by the Council.

We also talked about the upcoming Worship in the Park on Sunday, August 11th.

We will be meeting again on Monday, May 6th at 6pm. All are welcome to attend.

First Lutheran would like to highlight a valued staff member, John Huebner. Over the 
years, John has been a dedicated member of our custodial staff and has shared his time 
and talents with First Lutheran. Many congratulations and kudos are in order as he has 
decided to retire at the end of this year. The Personnel Committee will be looking to fill 
his position and find someone prior to his retirement so they can be properly trained.

If you or anyone you know is interested in a part time custodial position, contact the 
church office. More information to come on an official job posting as it gets closer to his 
retirement date.

Finances at First
Jim Feil, Treasurer

March ended with a net operating gain of $31,56.94. YTD net operating sits at a loss of $11,261.89. We continue to 
outpace last year’s same month for in-person attendance, which leads to increased contributions. I would encourage 
people to get set up with automatic contributions through Simply Giving and the Vanco Mobile App.

The external audit for FY 2023 being performed by Wegner CPAs has started. We are awaiting the results and 
recommendations. As a reminder, the audit will cover Church Council compliance with bylaws, annual budget process, 
financial controls, offering/contribution reconciliation, cash account reconciliation, liabilities, income and expenses, 
credit cards, payroll, internal controls, related party transactions, contracts, and unrelated business income.  

April was a fun month!
Marie Leafblad’s visit on April 14th was well attended and we had great fellowship. And the Pasta Dinner & Variety 
Show on April 21st was such a fun night. Thank you to everyone who volunteered, donated, attended and performed! 
More pictures from that night are available on Facebook.
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2024 
Church Council

Leanne Gensch 
President (Faith Formation 
& Finance) 

Lynn Seibel 
Vice-President  
(Evangelism & Finance)

Bev Yunto 
Secretary   
(Social Concerns)

Jim Feil 
Treasurer 

Stacy Drews
(Personnel)

Sam Herringa
(Mutual Ministry)

Scott Jacquart
(Worship)

Marian Krueger
(Sunday School)

Phyllis Marthaler
(Rummage Sale  
& Christmas Bazaar)  

Charlie McDonald
(Endowment)

John Smedema
(Stewardship)                

Council Highlights
Greetings to the congregation of  
First Lutheran! 

The April council meeting was held on 
April 21st. For the devotion, Leanne 
Gensch shared a personal story based on 
the Serenity Prayer. Sam Herringa will give 
the devotion in May. The council approved 
the agenda and amended meeting minutes 
from last month.

We invited Bryce Muenchow and Mary 
Irwin to the meeting to answer questions 
and share ideas to help Council decide if 
we should only have one Sunday service 
in the summer. After discussion about 
ways we could blend traditional and 
contemporary worship styles, a motion 
was made and passed to have one Sunday 
service, at 9am, from Sunday, May 26th 
to Sunday, September 1st. This will give 
people an opportunity to get to know 
other members who normally worship at a 
different time, fostering energy at a time of 
year when attendance is usually lower due 
to summer activities.

As we have done in the past, we will 
also cut back on office hours during the 
summer. The Thursday traditional service 
will continue at 1pm during the summer 
months. We will return to having two 
Sunday services after Labor Day.

Pastor Jim shared that he has had several 
funerals and is working with youth 
preparing for Confirmation. In addition, 
there is much to do to get ready for the 
upcoming Youth Gathering; 5 college 
students, 10 youth, and 4 adults will 
be going to New Orleans. Motion was 
made and passed to pay $11,000 to cover 
registrations, hotel rooms, and expenses 
related to the youth gathering. The 
rummage sale team previously voted to 
cover their van rental.

Jim Feil reported that the month ended 
with a gain. Motion was made and passed 
to adopt the updated “Use of Facility 
Policy” for building rentals. We also 

discussed Heidi Muenchow’s concerns over 
postage increasing in July. An effort will be 
made to determine if people who currently 
receive printed copies of the Focus would 
prefer to receive church information by 
email or by picking up their copies at 
church.

Stacy Drews reported that Personnel 
Committee is featuring John Huebner in 
the May Focus. Stacy and Heidi continue 
to look at options to fill the Youth Director 
position. 

Phyllis Marthaler shared that the rummage 
sale, bake sale, and food stand did well. 
A follow-up meeting will be on May 2nd 
to talk about what will be done with the 
proceeds and look ahead to future sales. 

Evangelism plans to meet to teach people 
how to fit helmets. These helmets will then 
be given out the Summer Kickoff at Swam 
Park.

We were happy to hear Social Concerns 
sent 25 care packages to college students, a 
number much higher than recent years.

Council members felt the brunch with 
Marie Leafblad went well. Marie will be 
emailing the results from the activity so 
we can move forward with reviewing our 
Mission and Vision statements. This is our 
final step in the strategic planning done 
with Dan Feaster.

The next Church Council meeting 
will be Sunday, May 19th at 11:15am. 
Members are always welcome to attend!

God’s Blessings, 
Your Church Council
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Loaves & Fishes
John Smedema – (920) 382-1518

Joy
Our volunteer groups continue to inspire by building friendships and community with each other and our guests. We 
focus on joy, respect, and love as the foundation of our ministry. What does it mean to have joy? If you look up the 
definition of joy as it relates to the Bible, this is what comes up:
     The word, “joy” is used almost two hundred times in the Bible (KJV) and always in reference to an emotional state 
     of delight, wonder, bliss, happiness, and gladness. We are told repeatedly to be joyful, to be filled with joy and to 
     display our joy.

As joy relates to Loaves & Fishes, it comes in the form of knowing we are serving others. Jesus sets the example for 
serving others and there is great joy in following his lead.  oy also comes when a group of people are focusing on a goal 
and making sure the goal is met.  Monday prep time is an example of a group of people working together to meet a goal.  
It is inspiring to be part of a group, having fun while preparing the meal and learning more about each other.  

We can good naturedly joke around with each other. One example is I get teased, and I love it, that I’m not allowed to 
use a knife in the kitchen. Chef Louis won’t allow it, really, for my own safety! There’s lots of laughing and joy that goes 
into our conversations. Recently, the group cutting up strong onions were all crying. I would say tears of joy!

Tuesdays are another example of our volunteers working together with joy to feed a meal to our community. It is joyful 
to hear from the volunteer groups coming in how welcomed our core group makes them feel and how much fun (joy) 
they have serving with us. As we talk and deliver meals to our guests in the parking lot, we share our joy creating a 
loving, welcoming community!

God intends us to have joy while we try to be his light in the world. Proverbs, also known as the book of wisdom, says 
in Chapter 17, Verse 22, “A cheerful heart is a good medicine, but a downcast spirit dries up the bones.” I find Mondays 
and Tuesdays to be “good medicine!”

Health Ministry
Bob Gionet, RN, Parish Nurse (920) 319-1961

Charm is deceitful and beauty is vain, But a woman who fears the Lord, she shall be praised.  -  Proverbs 31:30

Happy Mother’s Day and congratulations to graduates! A reminder if the graduate in your family is going to college and 
is over 18 years old, get a medical power of attorney in place. If the college is outside of Wisconsin, get the appropriate 
form for that state. Give the campus health services a call to get it. You might also want to be a cosigner on checking and 
savings accounts.

Remember to get sunscreen and insect repellant for your family’s summer activities. The players on the field and the 
fans in the stands will benefit. Make sure you stay hydrated too.  

I will be live, in person at First between services on Sunday, May 19th. I’ll review how to use the AED for anyone 
interested that missed it in April. I’ll set up in the narthex and begin about 10 minutes after the 8am service finishes.

I am also available to you by phone, text message (920-319-1961), email (bobg@churchclinic.org) or appointment. 

Wishing you and your family health and happiness, Bob Gionet, RN, Parish Nurse, First Evangelical Lutheran Church
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Remember In Prayer 
God of sinners and saints, while facing sadness and death, we grieve. As Jesus provided generously in a 
moment of need, provide generous gifts of healing for those in need this day especially for Liz, Michelle, 
Andy, Nicole, Jan, Val, Stacey, Phil, Jackie, Linda, Roger, and Lee. Gather us into the joy of your glory. 
Amen.

Submitted by: Judy Bergeson

Keep watch, dear Lord,
with those who work, or watch, or weep this night,
and give your angels charge over those who sleep.

Tend the sick, Lord Christ;
give rest to the weary, bless the dying, soothe the suffering,

pity the afflicted, shield the joyous; and all for your love’s sake.
Amen.

Synod News
The 2024 South-Central Synod of Wisconsin’s Synod 
Assembly will be held on Saturday, May 18th at 
First Lutheran Church in Janesville. 

This year, the theme is Building, Learning, Growing. Every 
time we gather together as God’s people, we have the 
opportunity to do all three – to build relationships, to learn 
from one another, to grow in faith in Christ. We pray that 
this year’s assembly will offer this and so much more. 

This year, Matt and Judy Weishan will be our representatives as voting members. 

Geraniums for Pentecost
We will be decorating First Lutheran’s Sanctuary for Pentecost on Sunday, May 19th. If you 
would like to purchase geraniums in memory or honor of someone special, please fill out a 
paper form (see insert) or fill out the form online by Tuesday, May 14th. The geraniums can be 
picked up after the last service that day or on the following Tuesday during office hours if you 
wish to take them home. Any geraniums remaining will be planted around the church.

Please do NOT include geranium orders in your offering envelopes, but rather place them in 
a separate labeled envelope. Please also write separate checks for your offering and geranium 
order. Thank you!
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Worship Schedule
In Person Services

Sunday 8am - Traditional
Sunday 10am - Contemporary

Thursday 1pm - Traditional w/Communion

Online Services
Facebook Live, Church Website & YouTube Live

Sunday 8am - Traditional
Sunday 10am - Contemporary

Radio Broadcast Service
Sunday 8am on FM 95.3 WBEV

Drive-Thru Holy Communion
May 12th & 26th  |  9am - 9:45am

Contact Us
Phone: 920-885-4497

 E-mail: churchoffice@firstluthbd.org
Website: www.firstluthbd.org 

Rev. Jim Wendt
pastor@firstluthbd.org

First Lutheran Church 
311 W. Mackie Street 
Beaver Dam, WI 53916

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Permit No. 258

Beaver Dam, WI
CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

NOTES FROM THE OFFICE

Office Staff Hours
Monday thru Thursday 9:00am-12:30pm 

Church Mailbox & Office Mailbox
There is a secure church mailbox installed outside of the Friendship Hall doors by the doorbell.
There is also a secure church office mailbox installed on the wall to the left of the office window.
Members can use either mailbox as a dropbox if you need to drop off items for staff after hours.

Due Date Reminders - Email to breanna@firstluthbd.org
Focus Articles: Due on the 3rd Friday of the month

Sponsors, Bulletin, Welcome Slides, or E-Announcements: Due on Tuesdays by noon

Prayers of the Church
If you would like to be included in the prayers of the church, please contact the church office. If you have 

prayer requests for the Prayer Chain, please contact Lois Bennett at (920) 887-2698 or benn1741@gmail.com.


